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Andover Middle School Parent Organization (“AMSPO”) 
Meeting Minutes 
February 2, 2024 

 
Traci Swindler, AMSPO President, called the meeting to order at 1:36 p.m. at Andover Middle 
School.  Present were Amy Champlin, Carolyn Matthews, Angie Muether, Anjanette Riggin, 
Ashley Snyder, and Traci Swindler. 
 
Principal’s Report:  Amy Champlin 
 
Sixth graders recently completed their Chinese Dynasty projects.  Sixth and seventh graders went 
to the high school yesterday for the Protect Young Eyes assembly.  The district emailed home 
discussion resources yesterday. 
 
The Seventh and eighth grade Scholars Bowl teams both placed first in the league competition at 
Andover Central Middle School yesterday.  AMS is hosting the Science Olympiad regionals 
tomorrow.  Boys basketball is halfway through their season. 
 
Next week is Superbowl Spirit Week.  There will be another spirit week in March.  RealityU and 
other activities for eighth graders is February 14. 
 
Parent-teacher conferences are February 15 from 4:00 p.m.-7:30 p.m.  These conferences are 
intended for students with concerns.  The next Site Council meeting is a district-wide site council 
on February 21 looking at open enrollment criteria. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Anjanette Riggin 
 
Recent income includes Give Back Nights of $736.81 (Aviate, $375; Kendra Scott, $141.20; 
Freddys, $220.61) and Sports Buttons of $187).  Recent expenses including honor roll treats of 
$329.  February expenses will include pizza for RealityU volunteers. 
 
Event Updates 
 
The Staff Meeting Treats on January 10 included cheesecake bites, flavored water, and tortilla 
wraps.  Thank you to Anjanette Riggin, Ashley Snyder, and Kelly Edgar for organizing. 
 
AMSPO provided donuts for 561 second quarter honor roll students on January 12.  Thank you to 
Kandace Hunt and Mendy Roberts for organizing. 
 



2 

Upcoming Events 
 
AMSPO will provide pizza, the District Bakery cookies, and bottled water for RealityU volunteers 
on February 14.  We filled up the volunteer signup with eighth grade parents, guardians, and 
families, and did not need to send it out school wide. 
 
The Spring Conference Meal on February 15 will be made by Rent the Chef.  Watch for a signup 
to provide additional items.  Katlynn Jamerson and Lindsay Sanner are organizing. 
 
The next All School Treat Day is February 29. 
 
Teacher Treat Day is March 6.  Watch for a signup to provide items when it is closer.  Anjanette 
Riggin, Ashley Snyder, and Kelly Edgar are organizing. 
 
AMSPO will provide 6,800 mints for students during state assessments in March. 
 
Angie Muether agreed to coordinate Teacher Appreciation Week, May 6-10. 
 
 
The next AMSPO meeting is Friday, March 1, at 1:30 p.m. at Andover Middle School. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:24 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  /s  Carolyn L. Matthews 
 
Carolyn L. Matthews, Secretary 


